
Good Afternoon,  

   

Early today, we received notice that one of our *** Team members has become ill and has been tested 

for the COVID-19 virus.  Although there has been a positive diagnosis of the staff member, the employee 

was not exhibiting any symptoms during their last time on campus.  The staff member was not 

diagnosed until several days later, therefore, based on guidance from the Department of Health and 

CDC guidelines, the chance of spread is negligible.  Contact with the staff was limited, and everyone was 

practicing appropriate social distancing and wearing masks at all times.  However, out of an abundance 

of caution, we are notifying you of the notice that we received.   

We have informed everyone who may have had contact with the individual and provided guidance in 

alignment with recommendations from the Department of Health.  

 Please remember that this person’s identity as well as their medical condition is protected information.  

Sharing details about someone’s health conditions violates their rights.  Please respect this person’s 

privacy by not sharing rumors and speculations.  

The Fontana Unified School District continues to work to limit unnecessary risk to our students, families, 

personnel, and community. We will keep you posted as we receive more information.  

Please remember that the best plan for addressing the COVID-19 virus is to remain informed and follow 

the simple steps to help contain the spread of this virus:  

•       Cover your nose and mouth with a tissue, cloth, or with your inner elbow when sneezing or 

coughing.  

•       Always thoroughly wash hands for at least 20 seconds with soap and water.  

•       When soap and water are not available, use hand sanitizer to wash hands.  

•       Maintain appropriate social distancing.  

•       If you are not feeling well, please stay home when you are sick.  

•       In the case of possible exposure to the virus, restrict your access to others, and seek 

guidance from a medical professional.   

For additional information regarding the COVID-19 virus and Fontana Unified School District Schools, 

visit the Fontana Unified School District at http://www.fusd.net/coronavirus. The COVID-19 virus has 

created a very dynamic and fluid situation. We are in constant contact with public health officials and 

the Center for Disease Control. We will continue to work directly with them and follow their 

recommendations on containing the spread of the COVID-19 virus. 


